FROM THE PRESIDENT

It is quite an honour that CAML members
have entrusted to me the position of Presi-
dent. I hope that I will be able to fill
the role to everyone's satisfaction. I
am grateful to Alison Hall for the example
she set over the last three years and for
assisting me in the transition from Vice-
President to President. I am now adjusting
to the full routine of work at the National
Library and other professional activities
after nine months of maternity leave.

The combined old and new Board met during
the conference in Montreal. It was the
last meeting for Claude Beaudry who has
contributed a great deal during his tenure
as Member-at-large. We also lose Kathleen
McMorrow from the Board as Alison Hall
now assumes the position of Past-President.
Our thanks go to both Claude and Kathleen
for their years of dedicated service on
the CAML Board. We welcome two new Members-
at-large to the 1985/86 Board of Directors,
Monique Lecavalier (Université de Montréal)
and Margaret Matheson (Canadian National
Institute for the Blind). Rita Vine has
changed her  position to Vice-President.
Sister Louise Smith and Debra Begg remain
as Treasurer and Membership Secretary,
respectively.

We had a very interesting and enjoyable
conference at Université de Montréal with
the Learned Societies, May 29 to June 1.
You will find reports of the varied confer-
ence sessions and the minutes of the Annual
Meeting elsewhere 1in this issue. Many
thanks go to Monique Lecavalier for handling
all the Tlocal arrangements so well. The
contributions of all the speakers at the
various sessions were also greatly appreci-
ated.

Next year CAML will meet in Winnipeg, again
with the Learned Societies, May 31 to June
3, coinciding completely with the Canadian
University Music Society. Vladimir Simosko
(University of Manitoba) will be handling

the local arrangements.
President, bhas
program,

Alison Hall, Past-
agreed to co-ordinate the
please give us your suggestions
for topics and speakers.

The year 1986 will be designated as the
International Year of Canadian Music. Mark
Hand (Canadian Music Centre) is the represen-
tative of CAML on the I.Y.C.M.
committee. Please consider projects in
which our individual 1libraries or CAML as
a whole might celebrate the International
Year of Canadian
ideas to Mark.
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I Yook forward to attending the IAML confer-
ence 1in East Berlin, September 8-13, As
President of CAML I will be our official
representative on the JAML Council. This
will be my first visit to an Eastern bloc
country. I expect it will be very interest-
ing. Look for a report on the 1985 IAML
conference in the next issue of the

Newsletter.
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COMMUNICATIONS

MEMBERS ON THE MOVE

Kathleen Toomey, librarian, Marvin Duchow
Music Library, McGill University, will begin
in October a two-year leave, to work on
a Pn.D. in history at the University of
Edinburgh, concentrating on the educational
and social formation of emigrant Scottish
clergy 1in Canada, around the turn of the
19th century.

Pierre Gamache, music cataloguer at NLC/BNC,
will spend Sept. 30-Oct. 25 in Boppard,
West Germany, at a German language immersion
course, with Goethe-Institut grant support.



